
 OOttttaawwaa  VVaalllleeyy  WWeeaavveerrss’’  &&  SSppiinnnneerrss’’  GGuuiilldd  
J u n e  2 0 0 9  N e w s l e t t e r  

 

  
MMeessssaaggee  ffrroomm  yyoouurr  PPrreessiiddeenntt  
I have now completed my term as President (2nd time 
around) of the OVWSG and want to thank my executive 
members who helped me tremendously throughout this 
trying year. Special thanks to Ann Sunahara, my vice 
president, who was my "work-horse" for most of the 
year. I depended on her a lot and she always came 
through for me.  
 
We have accomplished so much this year, it seems that 
we rarely had time to catch our breaths before another 
huge project came about. This hard work is evidenced 
by the beautiful new Weaving Studio that we now have. 
I know on the days I have been in, there has been a lot 
of activity with our 100" loom coverlet project, the Linus 
Blanket project, our weaving and spinning classes and 
varied workshops. This is your studio - please plan to 
make use of it over the summer. 
 
Small changes are being made to the Studio to enhance 
the space, ie. New window blinds to filter out the heat 
and excess light in summer; re-designing the closets at 
the back to be more efficient; possibly repainting, and 
anything else that may pop up as the studio is being 
used. 
 
We have been appointed the custodians of the OHS 
Master Spinner and Weaver In Depth Studies and Laurie 
Harkin-Chaisson has done a stellar job of assessing and 
repairing the older ones which are now housed in new 
cabinets in the Studio. There is a wealth of information 
in these studies so speak to Laurie if you want to make 
an appointment to view some. I know I will be in this 
summer to see them as I have been accepted after an 
12 year hiatus from the Master Weavers course, to 
complete the last 4 units of homework this year and on 
to the IDS which will join my Master Spinners IDS.  
 
Financially we are very secure and as our membership 
grows, this will enable us to add more  
 
programs and resources for our members. We have 
once again received grant support from the City of 
Ottawa which has enabled us to make the moves we 
have this year. 
 

One item that was not accomplished which I had 
promised last year was a members’ survey of what you 
want your Guild to be. Because of the move to the new 
studio and other projects, this item was shelved for the 
next executive. On the returning membership forms, a 
lot of you are responding to the question of workshops 
and programs and this will certainly help in the planning 
of next seasons’ programming. 
 
Our members have been out in the community 
demonstrating the fibre arts and educating the public 
on who we are and what we do. In this way, we have 
increased our membership. However, this year we will 
be vetting these demos more carefully and only do the 
ones that are relevant to us and will give us a return 
other than "isn’t that quaint". 
Nancy Ingram graciously agreed to stay on for this 
year’s Ex & Sale as it was a milestone year for the Guild. 
The exhibition of the challenge will be the centre piece 
for the ex & sale this fall. 

  
Our congratulations go to Cindy O'Gorman, who after 6 
long years has received her O H S Spinning Certificate, 
With Distinction.  We now house another expert 
spinner in our midst and I know from experience that 
Cindy will now  enjoy spinning yarn other than 10 yard 
skeins!! 

  

  

IInnssiiddee  tthhiiss  IIssssuuee  ……    

  
1 President’s Message 
2 Next Meeting 
2 60th Anniversary 
3           Resource Centre 
4           Exhibition & Sale 
4         Workshops & Courses 
4 Other Upcoming Events 
5 Meeting Minutes May 4th, 2009 
7 Marketplace 
8 AGM: Executive & Committees 
10 AGM: Income Statement 
13 AGM: Financial Statement/Budget 
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NNeexxtt  MMeeeettiinngg::  MMoonnddaayy,,  JJuunnee  11sstt  

The next OVWSG meeting is Monday, June 1st at 
7:30 pm at the Gallery in Heartwood House at 153 
Chapel Street, Ottawa. 
 

PPrrooggrraamm::    
The program is by Rebecca Cragg who is a Kimono 
Dresser and a student of Japanese culture. Rebecca 
will be bringing numerous kimonos and obis to 
demonstrate the richness of Japanese textiles and 
talk about the history of Japanese kimono. 

  

OOuurr  nneexxtt  mmeeeettiinngg  iiss  MMoonnddaayy,,  SSeepptt  1144tthh!!  

  

6600tthh  AAnnnniivveerrssaarryy  CChhaalllleennggee  
  

FFiibbrree  AAddvveennttuurreess::    

AA  CCoollllaabboorraattiioonn  ooff  TTeexxttiillee  AArrttiissttss  

AA  CCeelleebbrraattiioonn  ooff  6600  YYeeaarrss  ooff  WWeeaavviinngg  iinn  OOttttaawwaa  

11994499--22000099  
The idea of a collaborative challenge has grown 
into the exhibition pieces that you saw in the 
Gallery. It represents a lot of planning and hard 
work by the team members to execute the 
excellent items on display. We started with 17 
teams and 12 teams submitted finished articles. 
This is an astounding rate of return and I thank all 
of you for your efforts whether you finished or not. 
I have received a lot of positive feedback from the 
participants about how they learned a lot about 
their partners, about working and designing 
together, a new technique and I am so pleased 
with the results. 
 
This project was a coming together of spinners, 
dyers, designers, weavers, felters and I hope that 
each participant will take away some knowledge of 
what all the media entails and a little more 
understanding about their fellow members. 
This exhibition was mounted as our Guild Show at 
the OHS Conference this past weekend and was 
very well received by more than 50 people who 
came to see it. They were intrigued by the concept 
and the results. It was a very positive response 
from our peers in the OHS. 

 
Thanks go to Ann Sunahara, Mandy Heggtveit and 
Jan Scott for mounting this exhibition. 
 

TThhee  wwiinnnneerrss  aarree  aass  ffoolllloowwss::    
Honourable Mention - Judith Rygiel and Laurie 
Harkin-Chiasson for the Acadian Quilt $25 
Third Prize - Judith Rygiel and Laurie Harkin-
Chiasson for the White Stole with Kumihimo Braid 
$50 plus OHS award of 2 David Bell Handmade 
Shuttles 
Second Prize - Francesca Overend and Anne 
Middleton for the collapse scarf- $75 plus a 1 year 
membership to the OHS fo each of them 
First Prize - Francesca Overend and Yvona 
Szpakowicz for the white woven and felted vest - 
$100 plus 2 OHS Merit Pins for Best in Show Award 
and a cheque for $25 each from the OHS 
  

AA  NNeeww  CChhaalllleennggee  
I would like to challenge our members to a new 
adventure to be delivered at the September 
meeting. This is strictly informal, no registration, no 
prizes - just the knowledge that we have 
contributed to the Kyoto Accord in our own 
fashion. I would challenge all members to create 
something recycled and/or re-used. Fire up those 
imaginations and think up ways to use up plastic 
bags, audio tapes, video tapes, old knit sweaters, 
leftover bits of yarn and fibres, old weaving, rags, 
well, you get the idea. See how creative you can be 
to give something unwanted a new purpose in life.  
(For ideas visit 
http://www.weavezine.com/weaving_with_unknitt
ed_cashmere; http://placeofpoise.com for their 
article on Transforming the forgotten into the 
memorable 
or http://housewife.splinder.com/tag/brooch )  
I recently used the tabs off beer cans at Anne 
Middleton’s camp when my bobbin was moving 
around too much on the flyer so I used the tabs as 
washers. How about you?  
 

  

  

http://www.weavezine.com/weaving-with-unknitted-cashmere;
http://www.weavezine.com/weaving-with-unknitted-cashmere;
http://placeofpoise.com/
http://housewife.splinder.com/tag/brooch
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RReessoouurrccee  CCeennttrree  WWeeaavviinngg  SSttuuddiioo  
 

TThhee  CCoovveerrlleettss  aarree  DDoonnee!!    
The team of Mandy Heggtveit, Cindy O'Gorman, 
Ann Millar, Mary Morrison and Ann Sunahara has 
finished weaving six coverlets on the 100 inch 
loom! Each took 20 to 25 hours of weaving!   
One - a blue and yellow Whig Rose overshot 
coverlet - will be raffled off at the Exhibition and 
Sale in November.  Tickets at $2 each or 3 for $5 
will go on sale at the June meeting.   This is your 
chance to own the fruits of their labours! 
Ann  

  

LLiibbrraarryy  NNeewwss  
 Come in to the library to pick up your summer 
inspirational reading! Books taken out over the 
summer require a $10.00 per book deposit  
cheque; which will be returned when the books are 
brought back at the September meeting. 

  

HHeeaarrttwwoooodd  EElleeccttrroonniicc  RReeccyycclliinngg  PPrrooggrraamm  EExxppaannddss  

AAcccceeppttaabbllee  iitteemmss  
Heartwood and RD Long Computers have become 
members of the Ontario Government's Electronics 
Stewardship program that has just begun.  This 
means that monitors and televisions can be 
dropped off at NO CHARGE (previous there was a 
fee for monitors and no televisions 
etc.).  Heartwood's "Everybody Wins" program is 
also listed first on the government's website for the 
program called "Do What You Can."   See below: 
      http://www.dowhatyoucan.ca/Electronics/ 

  
Items accepted at no charge 
        a.. Computers - CPU  
        b.. Laptops  
        c.. Monitors (traditional CRT & flat screen)  
        d.. Televisions  
        e.. Combo TV/Computer Display  
        f.. Keyboards  
        g.. Mice  
        h.. Label-card printers  
        i.. Desktop Printer Combinations  
        j.. Fax Machines  
        k.. Switching Equipment  

        l.. Tape or disk drives  
        m.. CD or DVD ROMs  
        n.. Computer Speakers  
        o.. Circuit Boards  
        p.. Cables  
        q.. Drives  
        r.. Desktop Printers  
        s.. Photo Printers  
        t.. Motherboards  
        u.. Cell Phones 
 
Items accepted with $3.00 fee 
        a.. Scanners  
        b.. DVD/VCR equipment  
        c.. Telephones  
        d.. Personal organizers  
        e.. Handheld electronics  
        f.. Plotters  
        g.. Typewriters  
        h.. Calculators  
        i.. Audiovisual equipment  
        j.. Cameras (film, digital, web-based)  
        k.. Projectors 
 
 Items accepted with $5.00 fee 
        a. Large floor model or very large inkjet printers  
        b. Large floor model or very large laser printers  
        c.. Floor standing printers  
        d.. Receipt printers  
        e.. Handheld printers  
        f.. Photocopiers  
        g.. Cash Registers 
 
  Items we cannot accept 
        a.. Glass electronic components (ie bare cathode 
ray tubes, CRTs)  
        b.. Automotive / Industrial displays  
        c.. Non rechargeable batteries  
        d.. Alkaline batteries  
        e.. Oil filled (ie transformers)  
        f.. Medical equipment (not declared biohazard free)  
        g.. Refrigerators, freezers, or other cooling units 
containing Freon  
        h.. Refrigerators with built-in televisions  
        i.. Smoke detectors  
        j.. Any equipment that might contain nuclear 
materials  
        k.. Light bulbs of any kind 
Please call for any other electronic units not listed.   

http://
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EExxhhiibbiittiioonn  &&  SSaallee  UUppddaattee  
Melanie Overduin and I have completed the design 
of the bookmarks for this year’s Exhibition and 
Sale. Ann Sunahara again arranged for the printing 
and picked up the bookmarks. They are ready for 
distribution between now and the November 
event. 
 
To Vendors: Arrange to pick up your bookmarks 
and flyers at the regular June Guild meeting OR 
arrange with a member from your area who will be 
attending the meeting to pick them up for you OR 
contact Sue Quinn or Ann Sunahara who have keys 
to the Resource Centre and at their convenience 
arrange a time to pick up the bookmarks.  
 
To Other Guild Members: if you need bookmarks or 
flyers over the summer for distribution at demos, 
workshops or other activities, they will be available 
at the Resource Centre throughout the summer 
months. Arrange with Ann and Sue for pick-up. 
 
The bookmarks and flyers will soon be on the 
website for e-mailing to clients and/or for 
downloading for other uses. 
 
At this time, promotional material should be 
targeted to interested clients who would be 
inclined to attend the event. In the fall we will pick 
up the pace and  begin more aggressive promotion. 
More bookmarks and flyers will be distributed at 
that time for general distribution. The flyers are 
great to post in your booth in the summer and fall 
and for posting in libraries, shops etc. 
 
Have a great, productive summer and please check 
the “Job Jar” for your assignments 

  

WWoorrkksshhooppss  aanndd  CCoouurrsseess    
Watch the guild website for the Fall schedule. If 
anyone has ideas for workshops or would like to 
be an instructor, please contact Elizabeth Watt, 
613 692-6115 or elizabeth@wattfamily.ca 
 
 

OOtthheerr  UUppccoommiinngg  EEvveennttss  
 

  VVaalllleeyy  PPllaayyeerrss  --  AAuuddiittiioonn  NNoottiiccee  
``Quilting Pieces`` - a new Canadian play about 
Quilters and their families. To be performed as part 
of Fiberfest 2009 (Sept 11th-13th) 
Audition dates:   June 4th    6.30pm-9.30pm 
                              June 5th    6.00pm-8pm 
                              June 6th  (if needed)10am-1pm 
Audition locale: Mississippi Valley Textile Museum 
Cast requirements: 12 females,5 males,2-3 
children. 
Please contact Barb Dickson      
613-256-0101 or laubar@sympatico.ca   for more 
information 
Mississippi Valley Textile Museum 
mvtm@magma.ca 
www.textilemuseum.mississippimills.com  
 

  

WWHH  BBaasskkeettss  VViissiittss  WWiinncchheesstteerr   
On June 6th, Wanda from WH Baskets of Port 
Rowan, Ontario, will be in Winchester at the Distaff 
Days celebration to exhibit and sell her basket-
making products.  
Among the products she has for sale is a “Lash 
buddy.”  At the March Guild meeting, Laurie 
Harkin-Chiasson and John Toft extolled to each 
other the virtues of this basket-makers tool. The 
lash buddy is a simple tool used to make easy the 
application of the lashing to the rim of Appalachian 
style baskets. Both Laurie and John are considering 
adding “lash buddies” to their inventories of 
equipment supplied to class members in their 
workshops. 
 

UUppccoommiinngg  AArrtt  EEvveennttss  
June 6 - 7 - The New Art Festival in the Glebe area 
of Ottawa 
July 3 - 5 - Fanfayr in Confederation Park in 
Kingston 
If you have any questions  or information please 
send me an email or give me a call at 613-273-
8347; Loretta Moore 
 

mailto:elizabeth@wattfamily.ca
mailto:laubar@sympatico.ca
mailto:mvtm@magma.ca
http://www.textilemuseum.mississippimills.com/
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SShheeeepp  ttoo  SShhaawwll  22000099  
1. Entry $25.00 CAD per team of 5 members. 
2. Object, to prepare and spin an unwashed fleece 
into a shawl within a four and 1/2 hour time limit 
3. Fleece will be provided at the park, teams to 
draw lots for their fleece. 
4. Equipment. hand carders, flickers, combs, 
ballwinders, nostepinnes, spinning wheels and 
spindles. Loom to be warped beforehand, design, 
colour, pattern, and fibre content of warp to be 
determined by each team. Weft will consist of 
single or 2ply unwashed wool spun by the team 
members from the fleece provided during the time 
allowed. 
5. Size of shawl ,the woven area will be a minimum 
of 1440 square inches in total, at least 72 inches 
long, excluding any fringe. 
6. Sample skein approximate length 10 metres to 
be presented with completed shawl. 
 
 
Entries required by 30th June 2009  and will be 
accepted on a first come first served basis.Cheques 
can be made payable to Gillian Mullins  and mailed 
to: 
281,Wilson Rd. 
RR4 Stirling 
Ontario K0K 3E0 
Judging to take place at 2.30 p.m. with awards on 
completion of judging.  Scarves will be washed and 
dried on Saturday evening and returned to Grass 
Creek for auctioning on Sunday. 
 

 

GGuuiilldd  MMeeeettiinngg  MMiinnuutteess  ––  MMaayy  44tthh  
Gallery, Heartwood House 
(Written & Recorded by Merilyn Mulligan) 
Meeting called to order at 7.40 P.M by Shirley 
Browsky 
No year-end reports will be read at this meeting. 
All of the year-end reports are in the Resource 
Centre and are available and accessible to anyone 
who may wish to read them. 
Shirley Browsky has completed one year as 
president with Ann Sunahara as Vice President as 
support to Shirley. 
 
The move into the new studio was completed, the 
looms have been set up for weaving classes and 
many classes have been completed. Heat resistant 
curtains have yet to be purchased and installed. 
Research papers from the OHS library are now in 
our possession in our library and anyone wishing to 
see them are to see Laurie H-C and it has been 
recommended that a fee of $3.00 be charged for 
each viewing and these items are not to leave the 
library. 
 
Shirley has been given permission by the OHS to 
complete her Master Weavers Certificate 
Cindy O'Gorman has graduated with a Certificate in 
handspining 
 
Executive:  
Laurie H-C is heading up the Nomination 
Committee. 
President - Shirley Browsky, Secretary - Merilyn 
Mulligan, Studio Manager - Mary Morrison, Past 
President - Laurie H-C 
Laurie H-C Moved that the slate of Officers be 
accepted, Jan Scott seconded the motion and all 
were in favour. 
Membership - Laurie H-C, Newsletter - Melanie 
Overdoin, Library - Jan Scott, Library Assistants - 
Mary Bowrin & Ann McElroy, Library on-line - Tuula 
Talvilla, Programs Co-ordinator - Vacant, Programs 
Assistants - Ann Sunahara & Mandy Heggtveit, 
Programs Tech Assistant - Cheryle Canning, Web 
Co-ordinator Cindy Jackson, Yahoo Co-ordinator –  
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Rebecca Cairns, Workshop Co-ordinator - Elizabeth 
Watt, History and Archives, Cindy O'Gorman, 
Studio Manager Assistant - Sue Quinn (1Yr), Ex and 
Sale to November 2009 Nancy Ingram (Debra 
Turnbull after Sale),Guild Exhibit - Ann Sunahara, 
Demonstrations Co-ordinator - Jan Scott, OHS 
Liaison - Sue Quinn, HH Liaison - Laurie H-C, HH 
Key's and Parking Passes - Laurie H-C, Fund raising 
Ann Middleton, Constitution/Bylaws Ann Sunahara, 
Shepherdess - Vacant, Hostess Co-ordinator- 
Merilyn Mulligan,Standards Weaving - Mandy 
Heggtveit, Standards Spinning - Elizabeth Watt, 
Standards Other Fibre Arts- Ann McElroy, Auditors - 
Francesa Overend and Sue Quinn. Mary Morrison 
moved that we accept these positions, Ann  
McElroy 2nd the motion and all were in favour. 
 
Announcements 
Pat Trudel announced that Upper Canada Village is 
hosting the Competition Back to Back (sheep to 
sweater) and they are selling raffle tickets for the 
finished item. 
John Toft has a blog, advice on basket weaving and 
growing and weaving with willow. 
 
Show and Tell 
Jan Scott has 3 new books for the library 
Mary Bowrin showed us scarves, one hand spun, 
hand knit, one with yarn dyed in workshop with 
Judith Rygiel and woven. 
Judy Kavanagh -sweater, handspun yarn using the 
long draw and hand knitted 
Judith - Linus blanket made from crumb warps 
made by 5 different people 
Yvonne Szpakowicz - Linus blanket knitted 4 large 
blue and red squares 
Ann Middleton- hand spun from silk roving and 
hand knit 
- Coverlet #3 from 100" loom, blue and white 

 
60th Anniversary Projects  
They are now mounted on the wall on exhibition in 
the Gallery for the monthe of May. We started with 
17 teams and had 12 projects completed. 
Tapestry-Pat Trudel and Melanie Overduin, on 
hand made loom each did spring and summer 
weaving 
Pictures - Judith Rygiel and Ann McElroy, pictures, 
hand woven and felt. 
Shawls -Elizabeth Watt and Jan Scott hand spun 
and hand-woven 
Red Hat- Ann McElroy and Jan Scott. Felt, 
decoration - handspun silk and wire on drop 
spindle 
Quilt - Laurie H-C and Judith Rygiel, squares all in 
Acadian style weaving and based on the Acadian 
flag.(WINNER) Honourable mention 
Jacket and Scarf - Mandy and Ann Middleton, silk 
hand spun and commercial cashmere. 
Jacket - Ann Middleton, Ann Sunahara and Jan 
Scott, replicate Japanese clothing, handspun lumpy 
ramie fibre and commercial hemp warp. 
White Vest - Yvonne and Francesca Overend, Felt 
and hand-woven Marino and lined.(WINNER) 1st 
Prize and Best in Show. 
Cape - Madeleine Parent, Mary Morrison, and Pat 
Trudel, woven handspun Mohair and Marino 
Stole- Judith Rygiel and Laurie H-C, handspun silk 
and kumihimo braid, cream and beige (WINNER) 
3rd prize 
Collapsible scarf- Ann Middletown and Francesca 
Overend, handspun grey silk (WINNER) 2nd Prize 
Cocoon- Merilyn Mulligan, Anne Jackson, and 
Shirley Browsky, weft handspun painted wool  
 
9: 00 meeting adjourned and everyone enjoyed a 
celebratory cake, sandwiches and punch. 
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MMaarrkkeettppllaaccee    

  

 
 

For Sale - 3/4 Polwarth 1/4 Romney ram lambs 
will be available in July $100.  Reserve your ram 
lamb early otherwise they will be neutered. For 
information contact Shirley Browsky at   
sbrowsky@sympatico.ca 

 

Looms for Sale  
LeClerc Colonial 8 harness 45" loom, bench, 
warping  mill.  Excellent  condition.  Assembled but 
never used.  Jack or can be converted to 
counterbalance. 
$2,000.    22" 8 harness floor loom with bench.  
$850.   Also for sale, reeds for various sized looms .  
613-833-2855 or dsgir2@rogers.com. 

 
 

For Sale: 60" 8-shaft countermarche loom with 
texlov heddles, overhead beater, weight and belt 
brake system. Asking $950, includes delivery and 
setup in the Ottawa area.  
Contact: Anne Rombeek at 613-839-5288 or 
anne.rombeek@gmail.com 

 
 

Members can now advertise for free!  
The Marketplace portion of the OVWSG Newsletter 
is used to promote and assist its members. Current 
members of the OVWSG can advertise at no 
charge. Some restrictions may apply as to space 
availability and file restrictions 

 
 
 
 

  
SSUUMMMMEERR  CCLLAASSSSEESS  

AAtt  tthhee  OOVVWWSSGG  WWeeaavviinngg  SSttuuddiioo  
 

What are your interests, do you have free time this summer, how can we help? 
 

Give us your ideas and subjects of choice.  Possible time frames would help. 
 

LET'S USE OUR NEW ATTRACTIVE SPACE TO FULL ADVANTAGE! 
 

Our new blinds will keep out the sun and the heat. 
 

Contact Mary Morrison (613)830-9992 mormry@sympatico.ca 
 

mailto:sbrowsky@sympatico.ca
mailto:anne.rombeek@gmail.com
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Ottawa Valley Weavers’ and Spinner’s Guild  
Executive & Committees: 2009 / 2010 

 
Version: V1 May 15, 2009 

 (* = still to be voted in by membership) 
 
 

Executive Committee 
President   Shirley Browsky    sbrowsky@sympatico.ca   
Vice President   * Mandy Heggtveit  heggtveit@rogers.com  
Treasurer    Ann Sunahara   sunahara@magma.ca 
Secretary   Merilyn Mulligan  merilynr@primus.ca  
Studio Manager  Mary Morrison  morrmry@sympatico.ca  
Past President   Laurie Harkin-Chiasson lauriehc@magma.ca  
(& next nominating committee) 
 
 
 
Secondary Committees: 
Membership   Laurie Harkin-Chiasson           lauriehc@magma.ca  
Newsletter   Melanie Overduin           melanie_overduin45@hotmail.com 
Library Coordinator  Jan Scott   jsrmt@hotmail.com 
   -Library Assistants  Mary Bowrin   kmbowrin@hotmail.com  

Ann McElroy   sheepfarmer@sympatico.ca  
   -Library Online  Tuula Talvila   tuulat@gmail.com  
Programs   Anne Jackson   anne@steers.com  
  -Programs Assistants  Mandy Heggtveit  heggtveit@rogers.com   
                                                    Ann Sunahara   sunahara@magma.ca 
  -Programs-Technical Assist. Cheryle Canning  cheryle.canning@bell.ca  
Website Coordinator  Cindy Jackson   cindyco@sympatico.ca  
Yahoo Coordinator  Rebecca Cairns  rebecca.cairns@sympatico.ca     
Workshops Coordinator Elizabeth Watt   elizabeth@wattfamily.ca  
History/Archives  Cindy O-Gorman  cgo244@yahoo.ca  
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Other Committees: 
Studio Manager’s - Assistant Sue Quinn                                 sooniequinn@yahoo.ca  
Exhibition & Sale Coordinator: 
                                2008 & 09      Nancy Ingram   ingram@rideau.net  

      2009 -10      Debra Turnbull           
         - Guild exhibit    Ann Sunahara  sunahara@magma.ca  
Demonstrations  Jan Scott   jsrmt@hotmail.com 
OHS Liaison   Sue Quinn                                  sooniequinn@yahoo.ca  
Heartwood House Liaison Laurie Harkin-Chiasson            lauriehc@magma.ca  
    - HH/Studio Keys  Laurie Harkin-Chiasson            lauriehc@magma.ca  
       & Parking passes 
Fundraising Coordinator Anne Middleton                         amiddleton@inspection.gc.ca  
Grants Coordinator  Mandy Heggtveit  heggtveit@rogers.com  
Publicity /Public Relations * Anne Jackson  anne@steers.com  
Constitution & Bylaws  Ann Sunahara                            sunahara@magma.ca  
Shepherdess   VACANT  
Hostess Coordinator  Merilyn Mulligan  merilynr@primus.ca 
Standards: 
    -- Weaving    Mandy Heggtveit  heggtveit@rogers.com  
    -- Spinning   Elizabeth Watt                      elizabeth@wattfamily.ca  
    -- Other Fibre Arts  Ann McElroy      sheepfarmer@sympatico.ca  
    -- New Member  Melanie Overduin                     melanie_overduin45@hotmail.com  
Auditors:   Francesca Overend,   foverend@sympatico.ca  

Sue Quinn   sooniequinn@yahoo.ca  
          OHS = Ontario Handweavers and Spinners   HH = Heartwood House 
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STATEMENT OF INCOME AND EXPENSES  
OTTAWA VALLEY WEAVERS AND SPINNERS GUILD 

2008-2009 
Submitted by Judith Rygiel, May 2009  

 
INCOME 

 

Category 4140*  Special Events 
  –Exhibition and Sale   $3075 
  –Demos    $200 
  –Chinese auction   $180 
  –Guild challenge   $180 
  –Refreshments at meetings  $30 
  –Film company props rental  $150 
      Total    $3815    $3815  

Category 4145 Workshops                    $5225 

Category 4155 Memberships (to Feb /09)                       $2880 

Category 4160 Sales 
  –At Guild Booth   $100.00 
  –Newsletter    $165.24 
  –Equipment rentals   $238.00 
  –Equipment sales   $1495.00 
  –Books and Yarns   $821.50 
  –Demonstrations   $0 
      Total    $2819.19   $2819.74 

Category 4170 Interest Income: Bank                  $0 

Category 4205 Investment Income (GIC)                  $427.50 

Category 4330 Fund Raising (Christmas donation)                 $197  

Category 4340 Other Income (Interweave Press Award)                $523.20 

Category 4515 Operating Grant (City of Ottawa)                 $10,500 

Category 4520 Project Grant                                $0 

 

TOTAL INCOME $26,387.44 
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TOTAL EXPENSES 

Category 5105 Workshops       $3450.00 

Category 5110 Program Honoria      $225.00 

Category 5140 Programming 
   –Exhibition hall for Sale $757.95 
   –Parking for Sale  $250.00 
   –Room rental for meetings $90.00 
   –Subscriptions and books $648.65 
   –Guild Coverlet  $158.44 
   –Guild Challenge  $379.00 
     ( jurors fees and lunch) 
      Total    $2284    $2284.00  

Category 5175 Publicity 
   –Advertising Guild Sale $1809 
   –Weaving Supplies  $0 
   –Demonstrations  $705 
      Total    $2514.77   $2514.77 

Category 5215 Equipment and Furnishings 
                                –Computer program weaving $243.60 

   –Computer         $678.87 
   –Projector         $902.87 
   –Windows Office program.       $112.84 
   –Cabinets Resource Centre           $178.54 
   –Resource Center Expenses       $1882.34 
    Miscellaneous 
      Total $3999.06   $3999.06 

Category 5220 Insurance                    $1041.78 

Category 5225 Rent                     $8740.51 

Category 5315 Marketing 
   –Newsletter   $156.07 
   –Brochures   $50.43 
      Total $206.50   $206.50 
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TOTAL EXPENSES (Continued) 

           Category 5520 Administration 
   –Bank charges               $113.00 
   –Internet   $0 
   –Association dues  $934.00 
   –Miscellaneous 
        Technical Standards $20.00 
         Archival Supplies  $0 
        Grant Support  $144.38 
         Membership supplies $101.55 
         Corporation registration $50.00 
         Photocopying  $27.04 
         Conference fees  $290.00 
         Constitution copying $230.24 
         Stationery/stamps  $19.76 
         Meal guild Ex. meeting $69.32 
    (Jan 20/09)   
      Total 1999.29    $1999.29 

Category Unknown Refund for Loom Bunty Hamilton     $125.00 

 

                TOTAL EXPENSES  $24,585.91 

 

 

RECAPITULATION 

 TOTAL INCOME  $26,387.44 

             TOTAL EXPENSES              $24,585.91 

 NET GAIN   $ 1801.53 

 

 

 

 

*Categories refer to the City of Ottawa grant proposal numbers.  
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FINANCIAL STATEMENT (Year-end April 30, 2009) 

Ottawa Valley Weavers and Spinners Guild 2008-2009 Actual - 2009-2010 Projected. 

INCOME  Category 2008-09 Actual 2009-10 Projected 

4140 Special Events 3815 3650 

4145 Workshops 5225 6000 

4155 Memberships 2880 3000 

4160 Sales 2819.74 1500 

4170 Interest Bank 0 0 

4205 GIC Interest 427.50 350 

4330 Fund raising 197 4800 

4340 Other Income 523.20  

4515 Operating grant 10,500 11,000 

4520 Project grant 0 0 

 Surplus 2008-09  1801.53 

EXPENSES Total 26387.44 32,101.53 

5105 Workshops 3450 4000.00 

5110 Program honoraria 225 500 

5140 Programming 2284 4600 

5175 Publicity 2514.77 2700 

5215 Equipment 3999.06 3500 

5220 Insurance 1041.78 900 

5225 Rent 8740.51 12000 

5315 Marketing 206.50 300 

5520 Administration 1999.29 2400 

 Refund of Sale of Loom 125  

 Total 24,585.91 30,900 

 Net surplus 1801.53 1201.53 

Prepared by Ann Sunahara May 26, 2009 


